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DEMOCRATIC SERVICES COMMITTEE  
 

Minutes of the meeting held on 14th December, 2016 
 
 

PRESENT:   
 

Councillor Vaughan Hughes (Chair) 
Councillor Victor Hughes (Vice-Chair) 
 
Councillors R Meirion Jones, R G Parry OBE FRAgS, 
 

IN ATTENDANCE: Head of Democratic Services 
Committee Officer (SC) 
 

APOLOGIES: 
 
 

Councillors Derlwyn R Hughes, Dylan Rees,  
Dafydd Rhys Thomas 
 

 

1 DECLARATION OF INTEREST  
 
None received. 
 

2 MINUTES  
 
The draft minutes of the meeting of the Democratic Services Committee held on the 
12th May, 2016 were confirmed as correct, subject to Councillor Bob Parry’s 
attendance being noted twice in the minutes. 
 
The draft minutes of the meeting of this Committee held on the 24th October, 2016 
were confirmed as correct. 
 

3 WEBCASTING  
 
Submitted - a report by the Head of Democratic Services in response to the 
Committee’s request for a report on the options available regarding webcasting. 
 
Since June, 2014, the Council has been piloting webcasting meetings of the 
Council, the Executive and Planning and Orders Committee. The Council’s current 
arrangements for webcasting are in line with a number of Councils in Wales and 
some authorities have extended webcasting to include Scrutiny Committees. 
 
It is likely that Welsh Government will refer to webcasting in the next Local 
Government Bill and any future mandatory requirements. The White Paper, 
Reforming Local Government Power to Local People (February 2015) made 
reference to “the intention at the time to legislate to require that all full Council and 
Executive meetings must be broadcast online, at the same time encouraging the 
broadcasting of Committees”. 
 
The Head of Democratic Services reported on progress with regard to piloting 
webcasting, and noted that clarity was needed from the Welsh Government 
regarding the future funding of webcasting, and the availability of grant funding.  
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The Head of Democratic Services reported that the Senior Leadership Team 
recommend that the current arrangements for webcasting should continue for 
2017/18.  
 
Members discussed the possibility of extending webcasting to include the Scrutiny 
Committees, but recommended that the current pilot continue for 2017/18. 
 
RESOLVED:- 
 
•  To continue with the pilot of webcasting meetings of the Council, Executive 
and Planning and Orders Committee in 2017/18. 
•  To recommend to the Executive that a sum of £10,000 be included in the 
budget for 2017/18 to cover necessary costs. 
•  That representations be made to Welsh Government with regard to central 
government funding to cover cost and any future statutory requirements. 
 
 
 
 The meeting concluded at 2.15 pm 

 
 COUNCILLOR VAUGHAN HUGHES 
 CHAIR 


